Omak Public Library Board Notes

April 8, 2019

Members Present:  Sue Radek, Cynthia Tollefson, Lorraine Derig, Brian Bowes, Betsy Rainsford and Librarians Sharon Reddick and Yvette Farmer.

Minutes from March 2019 read and approved with the note that city code 2.24.035 has been updated.

.  

Bills presented and approved for payment: 

· Steamway Carpet Cleaners- clean library carpets in lobby and stacks.  $718.50

· Cintas- entryway mats laundered. $63.86

· City of Omak- water, sewer, storm.  $141.75

· PUD- power and heat.  $720.85

· Weinstein Beverage- paper towels, liners, hand cleaner, soap.  $141.84

Old Business

· There was enough evidence of suspicious acts over the last six months, collected by Cliff our security guard and the librarians, to alert the police that a man was dealing drugs in the library and on library grounds. This man was known to police and they were glad that the library came forward with this information.  The man was argumentative and was at the library all day making phone calls, having short contacts with people, using the bathroom as a drug exchange site with another man. He has been served with a No Trespass order for one year.  This happened two weeks ago and since the man has gone, the librarians are much relieved and find the library safer for staff and patrons.
· A press release system is in place. The city will post the update in the city code #2.24.035 regarding our change of meeting time from 9:30 to 1:30 once they have voted it in at their next meeting.
New Business 

· Gouges have been scraped into the bricks of the northern outside library wall facing the park. The city patched the holes and gouges with cement colored putty. The gouging activity has stopped since the repair. It was noted that when damage is corrected right away, the perpetrators tend to move on. So thanks to the city for getting right on this.

· Our security guard Cliff will be leaving us for a new full time position in his company.  Cliff will train the new security guard.  We so appreciate all he has done for the library and thank him for his good work.

· It was very hot in the library for several days, up to 78 degrees. Sandra spoke to Ron who adjusted the thermostat.  The temperature is going to be recorded each day and if more adjustment is needed, the library will alert the city again.  Thank you Ron.

· The board discussed spring landscaping. Cynthia volunteered to clean the flag pole garden. Brian said funds from Friends of the Library were available  plants.

· Friends of the Library donated $750 for Carey Hunter to teach a 10 week class on steps to becoming a U.S. citizen. The class will be free to participants and up to 42 may attend.  It will be held at the Okanogan United Methodist Church. Thank you FOTL.

Meeting Adjourned. Next meeting: May 13, 2019 at 1:30 in the Pioneer Room.

Respectfully Submitted, Betsy Rainsford
